
 
 
 

Manitoba Environment and Climate Change invites public comment on the following 
proposal:  
 
RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF SPRINGFIELD - WATER TREATMENT PLANT 
UPGRADES – FILE: 6219.00 
 
The municipality proposes to build and operate a new water treatment plant with a 
capacity of 120 litres per second, pipelines, and other infrastructure. The plant will be 
located between Dugald and Oakbank and will serve both communities. It will draw 
water from the existing wells located east of Dugald. The municipality plans to build 
three new raw water wells in the near future to achieve the plant capacity. The existing 
two water treatment plants will be eventually decommissioned. The proposed 15 km-
long water pipelines will be within the right-of-way of the provincial highway and 
municipal roadways. The concentrate water will be stored in a pond and seasonally 
discharged between spring and fall to Cooks Creek Diversion. 
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the proposal and who wishes to comment, should 
contact Jay Mak, Senior Environmental Engineer, in writing or by email at 
Jay.Mak@gov.mb.ca no later than Monday, June 24, 2024. Further information is 
available from the Public Registry: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal will be available to the proponent and 
placed on the public registry per Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 
Environmental Approvals Branch 

Manitoba Environment and Climate Change 
Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard  

Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 
Toll-Free: 1-800-282-8069  

Fax: 204-945-5229 
Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 

 
 

 
 

 
******************** 
For publication in:  
 

Winnipeg Free Press – Saturday, May 18,2024 
The Clipper Weekly – Thursday, May 23, 2024 
Selkirk Record – Thursday, May 23, 2024 
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